[bookmark: _GoBack]CRESCENT VILLA FIRE AUTHORITY
FEBRUARY 19, 2018

Members Present:	Ringo, Daugherty, Vergamini, Morgan, Cassidy, Bruns
Members Absent:	Baehner
Other Present:		Chief Jeff Wendt, Cahill

Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Chair Daugherty.

Minutes of previous meeting were presented.   The following corrections were made
	In the Villa Hills report paragraph should make reference to the Benedictine Nuns or Order rather than the Manor
	Also residents against the new development on the St Walburg property requested a special meeting of PDS to hear comments.
Motion made by Bruns, second Ringo, minutes be approved as presented with the corrections.   Motion carried.

Finance: Cassidy stated the committee met and are recommending approval of the financial reports as presented by Jim CaHill.   Motion by Cassidy, second Bruns report be accepted as presented.  Motion carried.

The Budget for 2018 – 19 was presented.  There were 2 columns presented – 2.4% increase and 1.2% increase. Reason for increase is salaries at 3% increase.    Motion made by Ringo, second Bruns, the 1.2% budget be accepted.   Motion carried.  A copy of the budget is attached to these minutes.
In order to not have a loan on the new ambulance, both cities will be ask to make an advance in fees.   This will be a request of $25,000 to be paid with the July payment, and $25,000 will be taken off the October payment.   The invoice will reflect this advance.   

There has been disbursements for Membership and License in January.   This happens every year.
KEMI has started to bill in advance for payments.   We also pay in advance for liability insurance.

Chief’s Report:   
· Jeff was in contact with EMA regarding the flooding concern.   If a run is made in Bromley, there will not be a direct route to Covington.  
· The FEMA grant was reapplied for this year for the radios. 
· Villa Hills has set aside money for the radios, Crescent Springs has not.
· Second squad is now staffed with volunteers.   When the new buildings at Madonna Manor is complete, we will need to discuss the need for 24/7 paid staffing for second squad.   There will be 280 units and approximately 500 people.

Squad Report:
· The Medicare has to be approved every 5 years.   We just got our approval for the upcoming 5 years.
· We will be going to Safety Pad and staying with Intermedix billing.


New Business
· Vergamini reported that since we are within 5 miles of the airport anyone having a drone, must have approval from the FAA.
· Sun Behavioral gave our staff a tour of the building.   There are a lot of unanswered questions.    We have to get permission from Dr. Le regarding direct transports to their facility.    

Motion for adjournment at 6:30 PM by Ringo, second Bruns.   Motion carried.
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